Regional Economic Observatory of Fisheries in Campania

Authors: 
L. Malvarosa, R. Sabatella, B. M. Marzocchi, and L. Labanchi

Institute:
IREPA, Via S. Leonardo - Trav. Migliaro - 84131 SALERNO, ITALY. 

Email: irepa@irepa.org

Abstract:

The Irepa Regional Economic Observatory of Fisheries in Campania aims at gathering information on the most significant parameters of the regional fishery sector.

The IREPA observatory consists of three main modules: a)module of evaluation of fishing effort and activity, b) module of evaluation of landings and prices by group of species and c) module of evaluation of economic data. 

The sampling design is a complex one and it is based on a single stage sample stratified over two variables (maritime districts and fishing systems). Stratification was carried out in order to create strata as homogeneous as possible. A specific software (RICA) has been developed to conduct the survey and to transmit data in real time.

The Regional Observatory is started in 1989. From 1989 to now, the fisheries sector in Campania has undergone many structural and economic changes. The most important ones concern the decrease in fleet capacity and in average productivity (e.s. landings and gross value added per vessel).

The Regional Observatory is financed by Camere di commercio di Napoli e Salerno - Unione regione delle camere di commercio della Campania - Amminsitrazione provinciale di Salerno. 

